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On Jan. 9, 1862, members of 
the Constitutional Conven-
tion for the proposed state 
of  West Virginia took up the 
section of the constitution 
dealing with legislative 
delegates. As proposed, there 
would be 18 senators and 46 
delegates, but some members 
questioned the appropriate-
ness of having 46 delegates.

Peter G. Van Winkle of Wood 
County favored 54, while 
another opposed any change. 
Joseph Pomeroy of Hancock 
County had a different idea:
“I want every county in this 
new State to have a represen-
tative; I want the small as well 
as the large ones.”
The debate continued as 
delegates argued over whether 
the principle of representation 
based on population or that 
of county equality would 

determine apportionment. 
The convention eventually 
adopted the number 47 with a 
provision to increase that num-
ber if needed. That change, it 
was argued, better allocated 
delegates based on population.
The language delegates adopt-
ed in 1862 as well as the on-
going debate remains largely 
unchanged today. 


